Attention Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

27th Floor

2300 Yonge Street,

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4
boardsec@ontarioenergyboard.ca
27 June 2011
RE: Response to Procedural Order 1 -- PO1_GRWLP_20110617 
I, Nathan Armstrong, on behalf of Doug Maxwell request intervenor status on file number EB-2011-0063. This letter elaborates on our previous request for intervenor status. We wish to be compensated if in the future we employ legal counsel or analysts and for any dispersment costs.
In these proceedings we wish to critically examine the cost, placement and type of construction lines and poles. To date the prefiled evidence is insufficient to determine the price, reliability and quality of electrical service. At this time we see 3 large problems with the submitted evidence:
1) Type of transmission poles

The prefiled evidence has unreadable schematics of transmission poles. Further, the fourth conclusion of IESO System Impact Assessment in “Grand Renewable Wind LP_APPL_LTC_20110413” on page 81 states that the poles proposed by the Applicant are insufficient.
Without further evidence the Board cannot come to an informed decision regarding the reliability and quality of electrical service. Concerning Doug Maxwell, the house on 1 Irish Line is two stories high and is close to the road. Without the schematics of the actual transmission poles that will be installed, one cannot evaluate the danger to residents or possible interference to electrical service.

2) Placement of transmission poles 
The Applicant has not submitted detailed plans of transmission pole placement. An understanding of pole placement is necessary to assess the possibility of catastrophic events that will affect the quality and reliability of electrical service. 

For example at the corner of Irish Line and Haldimand Road 20 there is a proposed intersection of an overhead transmission line and an overhead collector line. In the summer of 2010 a tractor-trailer made a turn at this intersection making contact with a pole on the corner of 1 Irish Line. 
3) Cost of electricity
This project is expensive. For the Board to assess the cost increase of electricity, the Applicant must detail how the cost of the construction will be passed on to consumers.

Sincerely,

Nathan Armstrong

25 Brewster Way

Brantford, ON

N3T 6N2

mr.nathan.armstrong@gmail.com
519-304-4135

On behalf of Doug Maxwell

